
 

       

 
 
 
MINUTES 

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS  
12 12 24, 2024 

George Green Council Chambers, Seymour City Hall 
Virtual Option Available 

 
 

A. Call to Order  

 
B. Those Present: Mayor Matt Nicholson, Clerk/Treasurer Boas, Dave Earley, 

Brad Lucas, Public Information Specialist January Rutherford, 1st Deputy 
Nancy Pulsford, City Engineer Bernie Hauersperger, City Attorney Chris 
Engleking. Fire Chief Eric Roll, Bob Beatty, Parks Admin Emilee Goens,  
DPW Admin Lori Hubbard, Parks Program Director Tracey Cole, HR Director 
Dawn White, JCIDC Jackie Hill, Mayor Admin Jane Hayes, DPW Director 
Chad Dixon, WPC Director Jarin Gladstein, and Jared Reedy with the 
Tribune. 

 
C. On a motion by Mr. Earley, seconded by Mr. Lucas, the minutes from the 

11/27/24 meeting were approved. 
 

D. Public Hearing – none to report  
 

E. Old Business – none to report 
 

F. New Business 
 

a.    The Mayor presented a lease renewal for the Jackson County 
Industrial Development Corporation for approval. On a motion by Mr. 
Lucas, seconded by Mr. Earley, the request was approved. 
 
b.    The Mayor presented the following Handicap Parking Place 
Renewals for approval:  

- Evelyn Krebbs             618 S. Poplar 
- JoEllen Robinson        305 E. 3rd St. 
- Betty Webster             611 E. 3rd St. 
- Doris Wheeler             734 E. 5th St. 
- Aaron Stone                234 S. Vine St. 
- David Robbins             819 W. Brown St. 
- Mary Ann Baurle          306 S. Chestnut St. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Earley, seconded by Mr. Lucas, the renewals 

were approved. 
 
c.    The Mayor presented an Itinerant Merchant License Application for 
White Oak Construction. They are a normal recipient of this permit. All  
 



 

 
 
 
 
paperwork was in order. On a motion by Mr. Lucas, seconded by Mr. 
Earley, the license was approved.  
 
d.   The Mayor presented the Seymour Police Department Collective 
Bargaining Agreement for board approval. On a motion by Mr. Lucas, 
seconded by Mr. Earley, the updated plan was approved. 
 
e.    Fire Chief Eric Roll shared the following promotions: Clint Hackman 
from 1st Class Firefighter to Lieutenant, and Mark Gillaspy from Shift 
Inspector to Captain, both effective 12/15/24 
 
f.     City Engineer Bernie Hauersperger shared the following: 
 

-   Bernie thanked the board for allowing FPBH to be the On Call 
provider for engineering services for 2024 and will present a 
request at the next Board of Works to be considered again for 
2025. 
 

 -   Currently reviewing the 2025 CCMG plan for submission. 
 

-   Working on a meeting with Utility Companies to improve 
coordination during road construction projects.  
 
-   More road closures on West 2nd St. coming, and work will halt 
from Dec. 21st until Jan. 3, 2025. 
 
-    Quotes are due 12/19 at 10am for concrete work at the new 
Fire Department training center. 

 
e.    Clerk/Treasurer Boas presented the following sewer adjustments: 
 

1.    Brad Lucas                        1667 Devonshire 
 
 - On a motion by Mr. Earley, seconded by the Mayor, this 

adjustment was approved as Mr. Lucas abstained. 
 
2.    Alex Bowling                      433 Colvin Ct. 
3.    Apolonia Mateo                 1005 Arvin Ave. 
4.    Jessica Elam                     817 N. Broadway 
5.    Barbara Hoene                  3527 Regents Ct. 
6.    J. Douglas Eaton               3557 Dundee Ct. 
7.    Julian Angeles                   6829 Bluebird Lane 
8.    Jim Morris                          212 Emerson Dr. 
9.    Heather Parker                  6986 Meadow Run 
10.  Sharon Shrader                 329 Skaggs Ct. 

 
As the request met the requirements for an adjustment, 
on a motion by Mr. Earley, seconded by the Mayor, the 
adjustments were approved. 

 
Miscellaneous Business 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
- The Mayor shared a request by Special Olympics of Indiana for a 

road block fundraiser on 1/10/25 at the Walnut and 2nd St 
intersection, from 2 – 4 pm. This is an annual event. On a motion by 
Mr. Lucas, seconded by Mr. Earley, the request was approved. 
 

- WPC Director Jarin Gladstein gave an update on SRF projects. The 
new lift station for Snyde Acres is now online. New Bell Presses are 
being shipped for the plant, and the new UV system will be installed 
at the end of March/first of April. 

 
 
 
On a motion by Mr. Lucas, seconded by Mr. Earley, the meeting was 
properly adjourned. 
 
 

------------------------------------------------------ 
     Mayor Matt Nicholson 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Attest: Darrin Boas, Clerk/Treasurer 


